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  “Alis grave nil”
St.Michaels Village Community Group  
www.stmichaelsvillage.com
Minutes of Meeting held  on

        Tuesday 22nd April 2014  at London Beach at 7.30 p.m.
Present: Ken Mulholland, Rob Solly, Jean Curteis, James Entwistle,  Mike Stephens,
Sandra Sutters, Parveen Goyal, Rosemary Dayborn. Mike Dewdney, Eileen Harrop, 

Trevor Bingham, Barbara Misselbrook
Apologies: Lorna Mulholland,  Liz Entwistle, David Curteis, Priyanka Goyal,  Raymond Crawfurd, Andrew Bennett, Vic Cole, Jo Vos, John Link, 
Previous Minutes and Matters Arising
All  matters arising are covered in the agenda. The minutes were agreed and signed. 

Finances
Current balance at the bank is £4483.25. A full handover from the  previous treasurer  has yet to take place. Rob is pursuing.
Mayor Link's Investiture – 8th June
Anyone wishing to receive an invitation to the event and has not yet given John Link their contact details, please do so straight away. This is the First Civic Ceremony to be held at St Michaels. Due to anticipated numbers the Community Groups marquee is likely to be required.
Mayors Quiz
There is to be a Mayors Quiz at The Stour Centre  – date to be advised.  The group have been invited to enter a team.. Names to be put  forward at the next meeting. Participating  members to individually fund. 
St Mikes Bites
Trevor has produced an excellent draft first copy.  A couple of items still to be added and photographs to be chosen.  Costing will be approximately £200. Hope to have it ready for the May meeting.  Distribution list is as usual.

Plaque on the Rec
Agreement has been received from TTC.  The cost has been quoted as  £260 plus £17 delivery (exclusive of VAT) .  The suggested wording is 'St Michaels Recreation Ground was donated by Mary Mason in 1935 to be used as an open space for the enjoyment of the public'   This  wording is to be considered by Trevor and Ken with any alternative suggestions sent back to the council.

Road Signage
The proposal to have St Michaels first on the road sign on the A28 is being discussed at the next TTC meeting of the highways committee.  The Mayor, Robin Wade felt it was a good idea as does ABC and KCC.  We await the outcome from TTC prior to progressing
Website
There is a proposal to have a register on the website of businesses based in St Michaels.  After discussion it was decided that there should be an annual fee of £10 to cover administration and ensure  that the listing is kept up to date. The site is to be given a major overhall  with new features. 

Christmas Tree
Sandra has researched  and has found a company in America who can supply a tree of the right dimensions.  She has to make a final check  to establish if it’s suitable for exterior use, and also whether our  Essex contact will come to St Michaels to affix our existing lights to  the new tree.  There is now a possiblity that a generous anonymous donor will fund the tree.

Tug of War  Due to other commitments for Mike and Rob this will not happen this year unless of course another volunteer  takes over the project and makes it happen
Robbie in July
Sandra has organised a dinner with a Robbie Williams tribute act at London Beach on July 5th.  Funds raised will be for the Community Group and the raffle for the Kent Air Ambulance.  Further details available  from Sandra or London Beach.but, tickets have sold out!
Feedback from St Mildreds Restoration
Eileen provided some information as neither Jo nor John were present at the meeting.

The church interior isn’t flexible enough for current use.  It needs a major revamp and there will be  lots of consultation with all groups that have an interest in using the church.  Architects suggestions and costings are awaited, but it’s suggested that a figure of Two Million Pounds will be needed.

Feedback from Credit Union Meeting
Mike S and Parveen attended the meeting.  A Credit Union is a mutual  not for profit organisation which will assist people with their financial concerns.  It is governed by legislation and strictly governed on interest rates (approx. 2% per month)  Investors get an annual dividend. As part of a church led group, help and support is available in more ways than money.  Loans are available to most people.  A new Credit Union can be created, or it is possible to tag onto an existing system.

AOB
Rosemary informed the group of an inkjet recycling scheme that the Village Hall are promoting in order to raise some funds.  A box is to be set up in the Hall, and envelopes will be available from Rosemary at the next meeting.

Trevor wondered if we could do some sort of display at the point to commemorate the First World War.  Any ideas?

Mike S suggested that officers of the Community Group should formally introduce themselves to the new Tenterden Town Clerk and invite him to a meeting perhaps.  Ken agreed to make contact.

Ken attended the Town AGM.  TTC will be acquiring a vast amount of money when Tent1 comes into being. It will be possible to apply for project grants from this and the Village Hall refurbishment project should be a prime candidate.  Possibly we may resurrect the idea of a Pavillion on the Rec when the criteria is known.

Finally Big Thank You to Parveen for a great event on Holy Saturday.

Next Meeting : Monday 19th May at London Beach. 7.30pm . All welcome.

